
 Town of Mecan Regular Monthly Meeting -March 8th, 2023 1561 Evergreen Montello WI  
53949 at 6:00 p.m. 

March 8th, 2023 Town of Mecan Regular Meeting called to order at 6:00 pm with 

the Pledge.  Present: Michael Raddatz, Tom Breiling, Caroline Gemoll and 

Valorie Schable.  

 

Minutes from February 8th, 2023  were read by Caroline Gemoll. Motion to 

approve minutes, with corrections by Mike Raddatz, 2nd by Tom Breiling. 

Passed 

 

Valorie Schable Read treasurer's report. Motion to put Treasurer's report on 

file by Tom Breiling, 2nd by Mike Raddatz.  

 

Old Business - Camping permit, Mike Raddatz will sign for the permit. And 

signed for Adams Columbia to trim trees around power lines. 

 

Highway bills - Mike wanted to know about the brushing bill that was from  

Caroline will get bills and information to Mike and he will talk with the 

County Highway Department. 

 

Fire department meeting,  Mike wanted the fire department to give us an 

amount of what the Town of Mecan owes for the truck. They kept giving him 

different numbers. Mike stated that the Fire department will be sending a 

bill for what the Town of Mecan owes. We received a Thank you card from Ernie 

for all the well wishes for him for his accident. 

 

Road Tour Date. - Due to the upcoming snow storm, cannot set a date at this 

time. 

 

Caroline asked about the ambulance service, on the time it took to get to the 

location.  Mike stated that it was due to the road name and took 20 min.  

Marquette County was the ambulance that responded.   She wanted to know if 

they are requesting ambulances from Berlin and Green Lake.  Caroline wanted 

to know why the Town of Mecan is paying for Marquette county ambulance if 

they will not service the town.  Due to the TOwn of MEcan pays in our taxes 

for the county EMS service, and the county is charging the Town of Mecan a 

very large amount for EMS services. 

 

Building Permits-None 

Correspondence - None 

Vouchers 54 - 68, to approve vouchers 54-68  by Mike Raddatz, 2nd by Tom 

Breiling.   

 

Mike Wergin wanted to know if our area was going to get high speed fiber 

optic in our subdivision.  Mike and Caroline have requested the next option 

to get in the subdivision.  It may take till 2024 to get into the 

subdivision. 

 

Maddy Wergin asked about elections and went over the referendum information 

that was being voted on .  



 

Next meeting is the Annual meeting on April 18th at 7:00 p.m, with a regular 

meeting to follow. 

 

Meeting adjourned 7:08 pm by Tom Breiling 2nd by Mike Raddatz.  

 

 


